

Chief of Police Arthel L. Howell

April 22, 2016

Mayor John Dickert and Common Council Racine, Wisconsin

RE:

Committee Appearance Request to Apply for and Accept the 2016 Bulletproof Vest Partnership (BVP) Grant (Grant Control #00092)

Dear Mayor and Common Council Members:

I respectfully request to appear before the Finance and Personnel committee to discuss our request to apply for and accept the 2016 Federal Bulletproof Vest Partnership (BVP) Grant (Grant Control #00092). This grant is in the amount of \$7,433.75 which is a 50% reimbursement for the cost of 25 vests. The funds will be used to replace expired bulletproof vests.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Arthel L. Howell Chief of Police

ALH/mmw

c: Deputy Chief M. Schulz Lt. K. Mauer Lt. Martin Pavilonis Jon Dragotta, City Finance Kathleen Fischer, City Finance

